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Agudas Achim Congregation 
401 E. Oakdale Blvd., Coralville, IA 52241 

Phone: 319-337-3813 
www.AgudasAchimIC.org 

June 2025 / Sivan-Tammuz 5785 

FROM THE RABBI 

Esther Hugenholtz 

This is such a sweet time of year and I am savoring 
every temperate day before the summer heat hits. 
Spring in Iowa is idyllic (even if passes in the blink of 
an eye). My children are in their last week of school 
and Jewish summer camp beckons and many of us 
are starting to look forward to summer transitions.  

The season of late spring and early summer 
breathes optimism. Flowers in bloom, the greenery 
around us still fresh and the temperatures warm 
rather than scorching. It is a dreamy time; a time 
for beginnings ripening into their fullness. No 
wonder the Torah was given in such a season, and 
as the Midrash reports, Mt. Sinai burst out in 
bloom.  

In our communal life, we also look forward to 
beginnings ripening into their fullness. Our current 
Board has come close to fulfilling their two-year 
term and I could not be more grateful for their 
leadership. Little did they know that upon their 
installation in 2023, they would contend with some 
of the most devastating crises in Jewish history. 
Their term has not been easy; but they made a hard 
situation as easy as they could through 
forbearance, grace, wisdom and genuinely valuing 
our community’s diversity. To hold all that and 
more was no small feat.  

In addition to that, the President and the Board 
have worked exceedingly hard on updating and 
strengthening our community. New vision 
statement, ethics code, code of conduct and 
ongoing work on our Bylaws. This work is not 
glamorous but it is absolutely essential for the 

health and longevity of our community. It builds 
into our structures resiliency and transparency and 
fosters, to quote David Lubaroff one more time, 
‘respect and collaboration.’ As we Jews know, God 
(rather than the devil!) is in the details. At this 
‘z’man torateinu’, the season of the giving of our 
Torah, we know the power firsthand of legislation, 
rule of law, clear structures and a compelling 
shared vision to build a sacred community. At Sinai 
too, not all the laws and statutes were ‘glamorous’, 
but they were essential to the smooth and just 
governing of a ripening Israelite society.  

Now, it would be too tempting for me to make a 
David Lubaroff = Moses quip, given both men 
became leaders as octogenarians, but the 
comparison is made with sincerity and love. David 
has been my sacred partner in all things: sometimes 
we were each other’s mentors and sometimes each 
other’s students, but always each other’s equals 
with sensitivity, respect and a fair bit of humor. Like 
Moses, David has had to navigate challenging 
dynamics and asserting his leadership through 
grace rather than force, caring for us all. I myself 
have been the grateful recipient of his kindness, 
wisdom and compassion: and he was the one who 
encouraged me to start working out, so he’s been 
good for my health too! 

I am very excited to work with our new Board, 
carefully and thoughtfully assembled by Lori, our 
wonderful President-Elect. Lori has a vision and 
clarity that sees things for what they are and has 
the compassion to navigate them to a place where 

(Continued on page 2) 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT– FINAL PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

David Lubaroff  

Dear Congregants – 

Here we are in June of 2025, at the close of my two 
years as president of Agudas Achim Congregation.  
It is my chance to look back, but more importantly, 
to look forward.  My apologies if this message 
seems disjointed and disorganized but that is the 
way I feel after attempting to be more together and 
organized while leading the synagogue through 
highs and lows.  In the Spring of 2021, I was 
finishing a term as Vice President during Sue 
Weinberg’s presidency and Janice Weiner, as 
president-elect, was filling out her board during her 
2021 to 2023 term as president.  When Janice 
asked if I was interested in the position of president
-elect, I considered it an honor and accepted the 
invitation.  For the next two years we worked as a 
team.  I owe a lot to Janice for the wealth of 
knowledge about running a synagogue in an era of 
change, how to respond in an atmosphere of 

dissent, lack of respect, and bullying.   I knew then 
that my presidency was going to be very different 
from what it was when I was at the helm in 1981-
1983.   I was 83 years old when I accepted the 
position of president-elect and most of my family 
and friends thought I was crazy.  They knew that I 
would be 85 when I became president and 87 when 
I completed my term.  I have been called crazy 
throughout my life by many and perhaps there is 
some truth there.  I am an emotional, caring, and 
caregiving person which may, at times feel a little 
crazy.     

So why have I been on this track for four years?  As 
president-elect, I witnessed some terrible behavior 
by people I respected.  People that made things 
difficult for Rabbi Hugenholtz, Janice Weiner, and 
others and caused disruptions in the governance 
and religious activities at Agudas Achim.  I accepted 
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FROM THE RABBI 

Esther Hugenholtz (cont.) 

we need to be. It is my honor to serve beside her 
and her team.  

Things are not easy in the world, and our synagogue 
does face challenges. We operate on a shoestring 
budget and need to plan for our future. I am 
grateful for the philanthropic initiatives under way 
under the competent and enthusiastic guidance of 
Jayne Sandler. We’ve had building mishaps (isn’t 
‘home ownership’ glamorous?), and we need to 
deepen our bench of volunteers and lay leaders, so 
that many hands can make light work. We are a 
thriving community but our vibrancy is not a natural 
occurrence: it is because of the hard work and 
loving attention of many who make this happen, 
often behind the scenes. So if you feel moved to 

contribute, either financially or otherwise, please 
let us know.  

In closing, don’t mistake this sweet and quiet time 
for inactivity! Lots of things will continue to happen 
throughout June and beyond. We will reinstate our 
Big Ideas Book Club now that our Torah for our 
Times project is completed. We have a bangin’ 
Shavuot coming up. And we’re going to paint the 
town pink (rainbow?) during Pride, so please 
connect with us over that too! Our interfaith 
initiatives, learners’ service and much more are still 
on the agenda so make sure to read our 
communications.  

All I can say is: thank you. Thank you to the Board 
President and the Board for two amazing, 
transformative years. We have truly worked and 
walked together. We can do great things.  

(Continued from page 1) 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

David Lubaroff (cont.) 

Janice’s invitation with several goals, eliminating 
the chaos being at the top of the list.  The others 
include working with our rabbi and the board in a 
previously described sacred partnership. 

In some of my past bulletin messages, I wrote about 
the importance of forming a board of trustees with 
congregants who would work collegially to foster an 
atmosphere of respect & collaboration that would 
move the synagogue forward in a positive way.  
That tone was set during the first of two board 
retreats.   In the two years, this board has 
accomplished many things that include 
development of a mission/vision statement, an 
ethics code, and a code of conduct.  The current 
synagogue by-laws document is out of date and a 
new one is being developed, and programs to 
engage seniors and interfaith families are works in 
progress. 

When Janice was president, she and I met every 
two weeks with Rabbi Hugenholtz, the goal being to 
review actions taken, discuss plans for future 
actions, troubleshoot when problems arose, and 
more.  No topic was out of bounds.  These biweekly 
meetings have continued during the last two years 
with Jeanne Cadoret and then Lori McMann as 
presidents elect.  The discussions make for a 
smooth process in which issues are then taken to 
the executive committee and ultimately, the board.  
Progress is made with this system because the rabbi 
and lay leaders have multiple opportunities to 
strengthen current issues and develop new 
programs.  Words cannot rightfully express my 
appreciation for this system and the people 
working within it.  Everyone has the same goal, to 
maintain, as well as build, a strong synagogue that 
provides many spiritual, educational, and social 
opportunities for our congregants. 

July 1st is a transition date with a new president and 
board to continue working toward these goals.  
Having worked closely with Lori McMann this past 

year, I know that she also has these goals.  She will 
be a leader that will work hard and develop a 
positive relationship with her board to lead us 
through the next two years.  Please give her your 
support. 

In closing, I want to thank everyone with whom I 
have worked: the rabbi, the executive committee, 
the board and everyone that pitched in to move the 
synagogue forward.  Our treasurer, Mindy Russell, 
is also stepping down.  Her expertise in guiding us 
through challenging times has been superb and I 
thank her for her dedication to Agudas Achim.  
Finally, I cannot say enough about the strength and 
dedication of Rabbi Hugenholtz.  Working with her 
has been wonderful, through traditional 
interactions as I have already described, but also on 
a personal level.  We have developed a special 
relationship, and I not only think of her as my rabbi, 
but as my friend.  That friendship also extends to 
her family, Dave Middleton, Jonathan, Noa, and 
Shifra. 

As the famous correspondent Edwin R Murrow 
would say – Good night and good luck. 

Regards, 
David 

 

 

(Continued from page 2) 
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SCHOOL NEWS 

Sonja Spear 

Sunday School ended with a picnic – indoors! We 
had big plans. We were going to light fires and roast 
marshmallows. We were going to eat our hot dogs 
outside. But Iowa’s weather had other ideas. Winds 
reached gusts of 25 mph. I was afraid that picnic 
might end up in the merry old of land of Oz. Or, 
more likely, a flying ember from the fire pit would 
set fire to the woods behind the synagogue. (If that 
happened, I think we would have to flee the 
country.) So, no fire and no marshmallows. We still 
had hot dogs, thanks to fearless grill master Jim 
Blum, who isn’t afraid of wind. Aaron Andrew and 
Lana Zak brought some beautiful fruit, which 
provided some healthy alternatives to the 
chocolate cake. (But let’s be real – no amount of 
fruit ever stopped a kid from eating chocolate 
cake.)  Meanwhile, Lori McMann and the Social 
Committee, not to mention Doug and Bev, quietly 
and efficiently helped with set up and clean up. 
Afterwards, a wonderful person named T.J., whose 
last name I didn’t catch, just picked up a broom and 
pitched in. 

The kids rose to the occasion by leading a “camp-
style” service. They even insisted on singing more 
verses to Lekha Dodi than the rabbi had intended! 

That’s what the school’s like most of the time. We 
make plans. Something unexpected happens. But 
we adapt, kind people pitch in, and it turns out that 
the kids know more than we thought.  

It’s been a wonderful year. To mention only a few 
highlights, we had one of our best – and most 
audible – Purim spiels. The kids had marvelous 
discussions about everything from the hardening of 
Pharaoh’s heart to what it means to say that the 
world rests on Torah, mitzvot, and avodah. We 
made flowers for Shavuoth. Like Ruth, we gleaned 
the fields, raising more than $400.00 for the 
Coralville Food Bank. 

I am so grateful for all of the teachers and 
madrichim who make it happen every Sunday. They 
are simply the best group of people I could ever 
hope to work with. And, of course, I’ll miss the 
students, every single funny, silly, smart, and 
independently-minded one of them. I hope 
everyone will come back next year. The first day of 
school will be September 7. 

MAHJONG 

Join us for Mahjongg at 1:00 p.m. in the synagogue on the dates below. Bring a Mahjongg card if you have 
one. It is helpful to know by the Friday before the Sunday game who is planning to play so please email 
the host if you plan to play. Beginners and walk- ins are always welcome. 

RSVP to Karen   RSVP to Jayne   RSVP to Corvin 

 

Upcoming Dates 

June 1-Karen 
June 8- Karen 

June 22 PENDING 
June 29- Jayne  

mailto:kklipman@aol.com
mailto:jaynesandler@gmail.com
mailto:corvingreene@gmail.com
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BOARD NOMINATIONS 

Lori McMann 

Dear fellow Congregants, 
 
Agudas Achim relies on dedicated volunteers, and chief among them are the Chairs of Committees. At the 
start of each new President's term, as stipulated in the synagogue By-Laws, a nominating committee 
develops a list of members in good standing to present to you for your approval as Standing Committee 
Chairs, to make up the Board of Trustees. The following people bring a mix of new energy and long years of 
experience, representing a cross-section of our congregation. This list will be presented for your 
consideration and vote at the June Congregational Meeting. This year’s meeting will be held on Thursday, 
June 19 at 7:00 p.m. in the synagogue. A Zoom option will also be available and a link will be sent close to 
the date of the meeting. I hope to see you there. 
 
Also per the Congregation's By-Laws, any member of the congregation in good standing may obtain ten 
(10) signatures to propose an alternate candidate for any position, which need to be submitted to the 
office no later than four weeks before the Congregational Meeting. In this case, the congregation would 
vote on that proposed alternate and the proposed candidate at the June meeting. I hope that you will vote 
to approve this slate, and get to know the members who are willing to do the hard work of making our 
community vibrant. 
 
Sincerely,  
Lori McMann 
President-Elect 

 

Synagogue Board 2025-2027 

 
Board Positions 

President-Elect - Lisa Heineman 
Vice President - Jayne Sandler 
Treasurer - Marcus Nashelsky 
Secretary - Ruth Nathanson 
 
Adult Education Committee Chair - Barney Sherman 
Membership Committee Chair - Karen Lipman 
Religious School Committee Chair - TBA 
Ritual Committee Co-Chairs - Ezra Hendelkin & Bernie Miller 
Social Committee Chair - Margaret Phillips  
Ways and Means Committee Chair - Marcus Nashelsky 
Tikkun Olam Committee Chair - Mallory Hellman 
Youth Committee Chair - Meyer Lehman & Hannah Sandler  
Members-at-Large - Samantha Brotman, Chuck Friedman, Sue Weinberg 

Agudas Achim Annual 

Congregational Meeting: 

Thursday, June 19 at 7:00 p.m. 
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ADULT EDUCATION 

Lisa Heineman 

June 21 Lunch & Learn: Lisa Heineman will talk about “Jewish Frameworks for Social Justice.” 

This’ll be my last Bulletin entry as Chair of Adult Ed – what an amazing ride it’s been! Thanks to the 
committee members who brainstormed ideas & did the legwork to ensure that our programming went 
smoothly. 

Over the last two years Adult Ed has collaborated with Iowa City Jews (our Public Space Judaism initiative) 
to create new programs like the Peace &amp; Justice Seder, Big Ideas in Jewish Books, Torah for our 
Times, and the Urban Shavu’ot Retreat. We’ve collaborated with Tikkun Olam on events addressing 
themes like immigration and trans lives. We had programming on Israel/Palestine ranging from a 
travelogue from wartime Israel to a pop-up exhibit and workshop on the Nakba. We’ve had countless 
oneg and Sabbath kiddush talks by members of the congregation, and we’ve hosted two guest scholars: 
Rabbi Micah Streiffer and Prof. Samira Mehta. 

As many of you know, I’m an educator at heart. During the same period I chaired Adult Ed, I co-created
(and now co-direct) a new Jewish Studies Program at The University of Iowa. Both of those duties 
coincided with my work towards a Certificate in Unbound Judaism from the UnYeshiva, which involved 
creating and facilitating a retreat called “Dreaming in Jewish” for the larger community. (I’ll reprise it for 
the congregation in the lead-up to the High Holidays.) The synergies among these three communities – the 
congregation, my university students, and the UnYeshiva – have made these last two years incredibly 
rewarding for me. In a world with plenty to worry about, I’m ever so grateful to our congregational 
community for being a place that welcomes innovation, exploration – and even disagreement, for the sake 
of heaven. 

WARM UP AMERICA 

Therese Guedon, Jeanne Cadoret, & Jeanne Abrons 

Warm Up America will meet on Sundays, June 1 
and 22, and July 6 and 20, 2025, from 10:30 a.m. 

to noon in the social hall.  

We welcome visitors. 
No prior experience necessary. 

We thank those who have donated all-synthetic 
yarn for our afghans, and the knitters and 

crocheters who work from home to produce the 
patches we need for afghans. 
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RABBI CONTRACT SIGNING  

Congratulations to Rabbi Hugenholtz 

on signing a new contract with Agudas Achim! 

CARING COMMITTEE 

So far, 2025 has been a quiet time for the Caring Committee. But we wanted to remind everyone that if 
you need assistance, please reach out to us at caring@agudasachimic.org and we will try our best to help. 

Happy Summer! 

The Caring Committee 
Nancy Goldsmith, Susan Lutgendorf, Teresa Weiner, and Joni Caplan 

mailto:caring@agudasachimic.org
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Recommended summer activity! Get 
acquainted with your Agudas Achim Library! 

 

What kind of books are in our library and how are 
they organized? 

• Our books have relevance to “Jewish 
information, education, enrichment, culture and 
recreation/entertainment”. 

• 3500+ books are shelved according to 
the Dewey Decimal Classification (DDC)* 
system. 

• Our catalogue of materials is recorded digitally 
in Readerware, and printouts of the catalogue 
are in the Braverman Library. 

Where are our books located? 

• Youth books are shelved in the central area 
outside the religious school classrooms and are 
organized in three sections-  Holidays, Young 
Children, Tweens and Teens 

• Adult books are shelved in the Braverman 
Library and the Becker Adult Learning Center. 

• In the Braverman Library, there are adult 
fiction books, non-fiction books (DDC 
000s and through 200s), DVDs, and 
audio cassettes. 

• In the Becker Adult Learning Center, 
there are non-fiction books (DDC 300s 
through 900s), biographies, and 
scholarly books for in depth study of 
Jewish texts. 

May I borrow a book? How and when? 

• Yes! Fill out the checkout card in the back of the 
book with the date, your name, and your email. 
Leave the card in one of the checkout card 
receptacles.  

• Return the book when done (or within six 
months, please ) to the returns area in the 
Braverman Library. 

• It’s the honor system so the library is always 
open. 

How are books acquired for our library? 

• New books are purchased using money donated 
to the Library Fund. Please consider donating! 

• Book donations are accepted if the content is 
relevant to “Jewish information, education, 
enrichment, culture and recreation/
entertainment”. 

• New books for youth are regularly added 
through our partnership with PJLibrary. 

What is the Library Committee? 

• It is an “Appointed Committee” charged with 
keeping the library organized and functioning. 

• Its current members include Becky Gelman, 
Rabbi Portman, Esther Retish, Hannah Sandler, 
and Teresa Weiner. 

• It communicates with the congregation in the 
synagogue’s monthly bulletin and with table 
displays at the door to the Braverman Library. 

• It encourages input from congregants at 
library@agudasachimic.org! 

*Dewey Decimal Classification (DDC): 

000 Computer science, information, general works 
100 Philosophy, psychology 
200 Religion 
300 Social sciences 
400 Language 
500 Pure science 
600 Technology 
700 Arts and recreation 
800 Literature 
900 History, geography 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE 

mailto:library@agudasachimic.org
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This space is dedicated to our congregation’s smaller projects, and for people that may have a special 
passion in these areas of need to help us.  

Our Torahs were repaired by a Sofer, but one of our Torahs now has a tear in the parchment that tore 
through the Hebrew writing, making the Torah not Kosher and therefore unusable for the time being. 
Further funds will be needed to repair this. 

Additionally, our AV System has been installed and we are still needing donations to complete this 
fundraising project. We now are able to successfully ZOOM our services regularly straight from the Bimah.  

Check out our progress! Please consider donating to these important projects! 

CONGREGATIONAL NEEDS FUNDRAISER  

SBG MINI-COURSES: TRAVEL 

Senior Brainstorming Group (SBG) 
Mini-Course on Travel 

The SBG has developed the first mini-course, this one on Travel.  Agudas Achim congregants will 
present their experiences gained from world travels, their perspective and how we can benefit 
from similar travel experiences. 

We begin with the first three lectures and, depending on the level of interest, will add others from 
your friends and colleagues.  All classes will take place at 2:00 pm in the social hall of the 
synagogue; refreshments will be available. 

June 4: Frank Salomon; Ecuador & Peru 

June 18: Peter Rubenstein; Japan 
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Thank you to May’s oneg hosts: 

Jane Zukin, Joan & Marcus Nashelsky, Aaron 
Andrew & Lana Zak, Beverly & Doug Jones 

Sign up to host an oneg at this link. 

MAY ONEG HOSTS 

SERVICE SCHEDULE FOR 2025 

The schedule for 2025 can be found here.  

MAY DONATIONS 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Rody Gessner and Michelle Edwards: in memory 

of Florence Gessner 
Rody Gessner and Michelle Edwards: in memory 

of Milton Gessner 
Eric and Jennifer Michaels: in memory of David 

Michaels 
Judy and Gary Galluzzo: in memory of Charlotte 

Bernstein 
Judy and Gary Galluzzo: in memory of Harry H 

Dreyfuss 
Ray and Lindy Buch: in memory of Sally Broad 
Jerrie Noyes: in gratitute for conversion help 
 
CEMETERY FUND 
Richard Haendel: in memory of Goldene Haendel 
 
GENERAL FUND 
Jody and Janie Braverman: in memory of 

Nachoma Devorah Braverman 
David Schapira: in memory of Gitel Dicker 
Rachelle Palnick and Naomi Tsachor: in memory 

of Rabbi Zeke Palnick 
Barney Sherman: in memory of Carlton R. 

Sherman and in appreciation of the rabbi's 
work  

 
SIM & SARA STRAUSS FUND 
Stephen Strauss: in memory of Samuel Osdoba 
 
TORAH FUND 
Anonymous 
 

*And thank you to all of the fundraiser donors 
at the Lag B’Omer BBQ. We raised over $400 for 

the Coralville Food Pantry!* 

Interested in having a buddy or 
being a buddy? 

Information can be found here.  

BUDDY SYSTEM 

Trying to reach the office or someone 
else at the congregation? 

 
Hannah: office@agudasachimic.org 

John: administrator@agudasachimic.org 
Rabbi Hugenholtz: rabbi@agudasachimic.org 

Sonja: principal@agudasachimic.org 

WALK-IN-WALKIN’ 

The synagogue is available for people who want 

to walk in a safe, indoor space. 

Hours are 11:00a.m. to 1:00p.m., Tuesday and 

Thursday when the office is open. 

BOARD MINUTES 

May board meeting 
minutes can be found here.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f044da9aa2fabf85-agudas#/
https://agudasachimic.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/172/2024/12/Agudas-Achim-Service-Schedule-2025.pdf
https://agudasachimic.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/172/2024/02/Buddy-System.pdf
mailto:office@agudasachimic.org
mailto:administrator@agudasachimic.org
http://rabbi@agudasachimic.org
mailto:principal@agudasachimic.org
http://agudasachimic.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/172/2025/05/April-Board-Minutes.pdf
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RECURRING GROUPS WITH FIXED TIMES/DATES– CALENDAR ON WEBSITE 

SHABBAT AND FESTIVAL SERVICES 

Streaming link for Zoom services 

Shavuot All-Nighter May 31– June 1 See pg. 10 

Shavuot Evening Service Sunday, June 1 6:30 p.m.  

Shavuot Morning Service Monday, June 2 9:30 a.m.  

Shavuot Morning Service Tuesday, June 3 9:30 a.m.  

Naso Friday, June 6 7:00 p.m. Lev Shalem (Conservative)  

(Numbers 4:21-7:89) Saturday, June 7 9:30 a.m. Learner’s Service 

Behalotecha Friday, June 13 7:00 p.m. Mishkan T’filah 

(Numbers 8:1-12:16) Saturday, June 14 9:30 a.m. Lev Shalem  

Shelach Friday, June 20 7:00 p.m. Lev Shalem  

(Numbers 13:1-15:41) Saturday, June 21 9:30 a.m. Mishkan T’filah 

Korach Friday, June 27 7:00 p.m. Mishkan T’filah 

(Numbers 16:1-18:32) Saturday, June 28 9:30 a.m. Lev Shalem  

JUNE SPECIAL EVENTS 

See Mahjong / Warm Up America dates elsewhere in bulletin. 

Interfaith Families Shabbat Dinner Synagogue 5/30 5:30 p.m. 

Shavuot All-Nighter Sacred Collective 5/31-6/1 See pg. 10 

Shavuot Yoga Synagogue 6/1 2 pm 

Frank Solomon Travel Mini-Course  Synagogue 6/4 2 pm 

Peter Rubenstein Travel Mini-Course Synagogue 6/18 2 pm 

Annual Congregational Meeting Synagogue 6/19 7 pm 

Lisa Heineman Lunch & Learn Synagogue 6/21 after service 

Yiddish Study 

Group 

Mondays and 

Fridays at 10:30 

a.m. via Zoom. 

Book group 

Fourth 

Wednesday of 

every month at 

1:00 p.m. 

Talmud Study 

Group 

Sundays at 9:00 

a.m. on Zoom. 

Seniors Group 

Third Thursday 

of every month 

at 11:00 a.m. 

Intro to Judaism 

Class 

Tuesdays at 7:00 

p.m. 

https://agudasachimic.org/events-calendar/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88980498024?pwd=WWRBLzUxUlN3d0NHMHgraVNUWXFsQT09
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Staff  

Rabbi  Esther Hugenholtz Administrative Assistant Hannah Sandler  

Administrator John Wertz Custodian Amos Kiche 

Principal Sonja Spear   

Board of Trustees  

President David Lubaroff Religious School Sonja Spear 

President Elect Lori McMann Social Lori McMann & Sue Weinberg 

Vice President Jayne Sandler Tikun Olam Mallory Hellman 

Treasurer Mindy Russell Ways & Means Mindy Russell 

Board Secretary Chuck Friedman Youth Hannah Sandler 

Membership Karen Lipman At Large 1 Sue Weinberg 

Ritual Bernie Miller & Corvin Greene  At Large 2 Marcus Nashelsky 

Adult Ed Lisa Heineman At Large 3 Ruth Nathanson 

Donate via Venmo; Donate via Paypal 

JUNE YAHRZEITS 

Aaron Levine 
Albert Abraham Pruchno 
Alexander Simon 
Arthur Kay 
Beatrice Willner 
Belle Lupeson 
Benjamin Sideman 
Bernard R. Cooper 
Bessie Marcus 
Bill H Shields 
Bruce Fishbane 
Carl Caplan 
David Jacob Hugenholtz 
David Michaels 
David Nashelsky 
Dee Norton 

Dorothy Buddelof 
Epstein Stephen 
Esther Klausner 
Evelyn Levitz 
Fannie Middleman 
Florence Helen Gessner 
Gitel Dicker 
Hilda Kessler Gilbert 
Howard Sabin 
Jacob Kosubucki 
Jennifer Clinton 
Jessica Thurston 
Joseph Bernstein 
Joseph Levin 
Joyce Flaum 
Julie Herman Cooper 

Katie Fishman 
Milton Sidney Gessner 
Miriam Stone 
Moshe Green 
Norman Altschul 
Richard Stephen Rochman 
Rose Dovitz Sanders 
Russell Smith McGinnis 
Samuel Bar 
Samuel Shetzer 
Sarah D. Glaser 
Simon Pava 
Sylvia Zukin 
Walter Zukin 
Zachary Feinstein 

https://account.venmo.com/u/AgudasIC
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=WARL7LDDKZ46A

